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Dear Ms. Walker and Mr. Scozzafava,

Thank you for discussing this request with me on Tuesday. After reviewing EPA’s proposed search strings, we would like
to propose some additional strings:

“FGD”
“FGDW”
“BATW”
“flue gas desulfurization”
“bottom ash”
“fly ash”
“scrubber”
“subbituminous” or “sub bituminous”
“selenium” within ten words of “power plant”
“Utility Water Act Group” within ten words of “ELG”
“UWAG” within ten words of “ELG”
“Hunton” within ten words of “ELG”
“Small Business Administration” within ten words of “ELG”
“SBA” within ten words of “ELG”
“stay” within ten words of “ELG”
“reconsider” within ten words of “ELG”
“reconsideration” within ten words of “ELG”
“stay” within ten words of “Steam Electric”
“reconsider” within ten words of “Steam Electric”
“reconsideration” within ten words of “Steam Electric”
“UWAG” within ten words of “Steam Electric”
“Utility Water Act Group” within ten words of “Steam Electric”
“Hunton” within ten words of “Steam Electric”
“Small Business Administration” within ten words of “Steam Electric”
“SBA” within ten words of “Steam Electric”

Also, so there is no future misunderstanding of our position, we do not agree with the statement in your email that
“[t]he processing clock is stopped for your FOIA request until we receive your clarification or modification related to the
key words we discussed.” We do not believe that EPA has the authority under FOIA to grant itself additional time to
respond to our FOIA request other than that expressly provided by the statute. There is no provision in FOIA that
authorizes an agency to grant itself additional time to respond to a request in this manner. We submitted this request
on August 4, 2017. Taking into account the “unusual circumstances” extension of time that the Agency has invoked, by
my count EPA’s response is due by September 11, 2017. If we do not receive a lawful response from EPA to our FOIA
request on or before September 11, 2017, we reserve the right to seek legal remedies to compel a lawful response.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or would like to discuss this request further. Thank you
for your prompt attention to this email.
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Best,

Thom Cmar
Earthjustice
(312) 257 9338 (cell)
tcmar@earthjustice.org

From: zipf.lynn@epa.gov [mailto:zipf.lynn@epa.gov]  
Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 5:15 PM 
To: Thomas Cmar 
Subject: EPA-HQ-2017-010217, Clarification and Initial Response 
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